
With first semester almost complete, it is with a great sense of 
pride that I reflect back upon what our school community has 
achieved over the first half of 2024. This newsletter reflects the 
wide breadth of activities in our school, but it is only the tip of 
the iceberg in terms of what happens each day, each week, each 
month. There has been a meaningful and positive shift in how we 
‘do school’ this year, to one which is more strategically focused as 
opposed to simply reacting to what’s in front of us. This is a good 
thing, and I thank you all for your support as we work together 
to provide the best possible education environment for all the 
students of Warrnambool College.

The leadership team at school engages with ‘learning walks’ 
every fortnight, going to visit each class that is learning at a 
particular time of the day. These walks provide us with great 
insights into what is happening in classrooms and how we are 
going with implementing the agreed whole school approaches to 
support student learning and wellbeing. It’s been fantastic to see 
how hard our teachers, education support staff and students are 
working to ensure everyone is learning to the best of their abilities. 
Every time we return to debrief on our walks, a constant theme 
emerges – classes are settled and learning is happening in every 
space of our school. 
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Dave Clift
Principal

Of course, this should be an expectation of every classroom in every 
school across Victoria, but the reality is that since COVID, it’s not a 
presumption we can make. Collecting evidence that shows our school is 
consistently on the right track has been particularly pleasing this year – 
we know we’re on an improvement journey as a whole school and it’s 
very exciting to be part of.

One of the areas of focus for our school this year has been on how 
we communicate with you, as parents and carers, on a regular basis. 
Responding to the data we collected from our parent survey at the start 
of year has helped us to develop the ‘Pulse’ emails that are being sent out 
twice a term, tailored to each student in our school. We’ve also doubled 
the frequency of our school newsletters to be the middle and end of each 
term.  And we’ve created more visibility in Compass so that parents can 
see student positive reward points and minor behaviours as they occur. 
The feedback we have received regarding these changes has been very 
positive, but if you have any further feedback to provide on how we can 
best communicate with you and increase engagement in your child’s 
learning at Warrnambool College, please contact the school via email or 
phone to let us know.

I wish you and your family a well-deserved, restful and safe break during 
the school holidays. Stay warm, enjoy each other’s company and recharge 
the emotional and mental batteries so that we’re ready to enthusiastically 
engage with many more learning opportunities in term 3.

Kind Regards,

Dave Clift - Principal

Our WAVE campus has always played a major role in supporting Warrnambool 
students. The opportunity to now offer a junior program is one of the many 
exciting changes initiated in 2024. Please see the WAVE article (p.8) in this 
newsletter, from Jodi Rechsteiner, Assistant Principal, about the many and varied 
activities the students have enjoyed this semester. 



EMMA VESEY
Assistant Principal

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL REPORT
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ATTENDANCE 

One of the biggest indicators of success at school for a student is their 
attendance. Non-attendance has a variety of effects on a student, both 
academically and socially. Absenteeism can increase social isolation, 
including a lack of engagement with the school community and peers. 
One day of absence per week, leads to 10 days per term and this can 
equal as much as 8 weeks by the end of the year. At Warrnambool 
College we have 4 student free days per year. Students therefore 
should be in attendance every other day to maximise their learning 
opportunities and build their connection to the school.  
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Sometimes parents do not realise their 
student’s attendance has dropped by 
having regular absences, whether that 
be half or whole days and when our staff 
call to follow up parents are surprised. 
Our ES in House staff are happy to support 
with any questions you have around 
attendance, they can help establish 
plans for return to school, extra supports 
required and can support House Leaders 
to follow up with staff when there are 
issues in the classroom. 

Parents receive daily texts and emails 
when your child is absent, you will also 
receive phone calls when absences put 
a student at risk. You can access your 
child’s attendance through Compass and 
in the pulse emails, we encourage you to 
check attendance regularly or contact your 
House if you would like assistance. Next 
term we will be following up unapproved 
absences more closely with afterschool 
House and Principal detentions. 



SCHOOL INFORMATION
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2025 SUBJECT SELECTION PROCESS

Warrnambool College will be conducting a Subject Expo Night and 
subsequent 2025 Subject Selection Interviews during week 2 Term 3. 
It is imperative that current year 10 and 11 parents/guardians and 
students attend both to ensure their course pathways are well planned 
into next year and beyond.

SUBJECT EXPO NIGHT
Warrnambool College runs all information sessions on the one evening 
with an ‘Expo’ of all subject areas at the school able to be accessed by all 
year levels. The information sessions (Auditorium) are intended to give a 
broad overview of the curriculum opportunities in each year level, while 
the Expo (in the Hall) aims to provide parents and students with more 
specific details on individual subjects on offer right across the school.

The Expo night is on Wednesday 24th July @ 5.30pm 
– please see below for relevant information session times and venues 
for specific year levels.  

•	 Year 10 in 2025 – information session 6:00pm in Auditorium
•	 Senior School in 2025 – information session 6:30pm in Auditorium
•	 Year 9 in 2025 – information session 7.00pm in the Auditorium

2025 INTENTIONS

Each year we ask Warrnambool College families to complete a Compass 
Insight. This informs us if their child/ren will be continuing to attend the 
College in 2025, or will be leaving, either to attend another school or to 
begin employment. Our intention is to gain much more accurate data this 
year to assist with our timetable planning and staffing for 2025.

A Compass Insight will be sent in the last week of term 2.This needs 
to be completed by the end of the 1st week term 3. A reminder text 
message will be sent to families on day 1 term 3. The Compass Insight 
must be ‘signed’ off by a parent/guardian.

These intentions will be cross referenced with subject selections to 
ensure we have accurately captured student intentions for 2025.

We wish you all a 
safe and relaxing 
break and look 
forward to seeing 
everyone back 
for Term 3 on 
Monday 15th July.



SCHOOL INFORMATION

LOST PROPERTY

We currently have a number of lost property items, including rugby jumpers, 
shell jackets, trackpants and shirts that they have been left in the gym and 
at various sporting events. These can be collected from the front office.

UNIFORM 

Thank you to our families for your commitment to ensuring that all students are in 
uniform every day. School uniform provides a sense of belonging and connection to 
the College and we are proud of the options that students have available to them. 

We remind families of the items that can be purchased and worn over winter, blue 
track pants, rugby jumpers, soft shell jackets and our puffer jacket. Students can 
also purchase the school beanie, wear navy, white or green scarves and plain navy 
or white long sleeve layers under their uniform. Students who are out of uniform for 
1-2 days, can bring a note to gain a uniform pass.  

Hoodies, puffer jackets and leggings are not acceptable 
replacement items and passes will not be given for these.

LOWES stocks all uniform items and from June 26th - 28th have 20% OFF 
- they are accessible 24/7 online. 

We are excited to announce that during term 3, the skort that was suggested by 
students and then chosen by students will be available to purchase from LOWES. 
We value student feedback on our uniform items and encourage students to bring 
their ideas to the Student Representative Council. 

LAST DAY TERM TWO - Friday 28th June            
Term 2 finishes on Friday the 28th June and school will finish an hour 
earlier at 2:25pm. As a result, we will be running an adjusted timetable 
with shortened periods. 

BUSES FOR END OF TERM

Buses will be running from 2:30pm next Friday 
28th June being the last day of Term 2.

[05]



Welcome back, Hopkins families! We kicked 
off semester one of 2024 with a splash, just like 
our mighty Hopkins Eels! A warm welcome to our 
Year 7s, we’re so impressed with how smoothly 
they’ve joined the House. They had great fun 
making memories on camp in Halls Gap, proving 
themselves to be resilient and brave with high 
ropes and abseiling.

The Hopkins Eels lived up to their name at the 
swimming carnival, with fantastic participation and 
awesome team spirit. We carried that blue wave 
right into the Athletics Carnival at Brauerander, 
seeing Hopkins in every track and field event and 
crushing those relays. We congratulate Hopkins 
very own Brandan Lynch who took out the all-
rounder award for 15-year-old boys. Next up was 
the cross country, a cold drizzly day but we had lots 
of attendance, and whether running or walking 
everyone gave it a go.

Celebrating Harmony Day was a huge success, we 
were blown away by the confidence and eloquence 
of our Multicultural students who presented at the 
Harmony Day Assembly. Special well done to Vayu 
Geebung from Hopkins for taking a leading role.

Giving Back and Gearing Up! We’re proud 
to continue our partnership with the Francis 
Foundation, supporting men’s mental health in our 
community. We smashed it on our favourite day of 
the year, our House philanthropic celebration day. 
June 14 was a huge success, with the amazing and 
delicious Jane Dough doughnuts a crowd favourite, 
thank you so much for your support of our school 
and charity. Our dress-up theme was ‘Dream Job’ 
and boy did our students deliver- looking fabulous 
as minions, rock stars and even a zookeeper! As 
always, a big shout out to our student leaders who 
helped set up, pack up and sell all of our goodies.  

HOPKINS

HOUSE REPORTS

CELEBRATION DAY
DREAM JOB DRESS UP

They’ve shown incredible pride, support, and 
inclusivity, truly embodying the Hopkins spirit. 
Best dressed got special McDonald’s prizes, 
check out the amazing effort they made!

Hopkins is also committed to setting the 
standard and demonstrating what it means to 
be Ready to Learn at school. We are continuing 
our focus into semester two, on punctuality and 
wearing our school uniform with pride. This cold 
weather means wrapping up and there are lots 
of options with our beanie and school jackets 
available at Lowes to purchase, so make time to 
check out what’s on offer over the holidays.

Have a happy, Hoppie, holidays folks!



Congratulations to all families and students of 
Flagstaff for making it through another term. 
Whilst this term has been a long one the 
length of it has meant the Flagstaff students 
have done some wonderful things both inside 
and outside of school. 

We have seen an excellent uptake to our 
homerooms challenges that have been 
happening both individually and as a House 
group with F8 so far leading the way with 
a final event to come early this week. The 
winner will again enjoy a nice morning tea 
provided by Flagstaff. 

FLAGSTAFF BELFAST

HOUSE REPORTS

Plenty has been happening in Belfast over the 
semester. During term two students started 
with the House Cross Country in week 2. Belfast 
students who stood out in this event were Louis 
Beaton and Sophie Burrows who went through 
to the next round.

Some student success in 
this term has seen Kota 
Randall Reid selected for 
VIC Touch Rugby team, we 
look forward to hearing 
about Kota’s success at the 
carnival later this year. 

Other accolades – as 
a House we are super 
proud of Sammy 
Bellman, as you may 
be aware he stepped 
up in the time of need 
for his brother Ryan. 

In early May Year 7 students went on their 
rescheduled school camp to Halls Gap. Students 
participated in bush walking, mini golf, high ropes, 
initiative games and a night walk. 

Belfast students who are studying SPP have 
participated in afternoon sessions run by external 
mentors. These off campus sessions gave the 
students an opportunity to focus on their chosen 
sport with people from other year levels.

Congratulations to our 
debaters Bella Clifford 
and Calder Nicholson 
who both won their 
individual sections, with 
Bella also winning the 
overall champion debater 
award.

In June it was the turn of our Year 9 and 10 
students to participate in winter sports. Belfast 
students represented the school across all the 
sports on offer. Finally, last Friday our Year 12 
Belfast students enjoyed the annual Year 12 
Formal looking super smart dressed up in their 
gowns and suits.

Stella Morgan and Sophie Dennis were 
also awarded an excellence award for 
completing the ICP program to a high level. 
Well done to all.
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2024 has seen many changes at the WAVE 
campus. We have welcomed new staff, 
new students and an entirely new program. 
WAVE is located at 91 Hyland Street 
and now hosts both a junior and senior 
program where students can continue 
their education pathways in a flexible and 
accommodating environment. 

Students are welcomed and supported 
daily by a team of dedicated staff including 
wellbeing staff, teachers and education 
support staff. The strength of our program is 
evident in the commitment and enthusiasm 
shown by our staff. We have also had 
regular visits and support from external 
services such as Navigator, Brophy and CAHMS. 

Our junior program opened its doors during 
the first week of term 2 and welcomed four 
students to start, within a fortnight had 
doubled the numbers. The program soon 
reached capacity at 12 students. 

Students in the program engage in literacy and 
numeracy based learning on a daily basis, addressing 
their targeted learning needs in style and content.  
They have also participated in many varied activities 
including community visits such as bowling, visits 
to art galleries, the library, the PURE academy at 
SWTAFE, bowling, movies and visits to Lake Pertobe. 
In class they have completed jigsaw puzzles, creative 
pursuits including painting, drawing, clay, cooking 
sessions, Monopoly and lots of Lego building. The 
juniors have also had regular visits from therapy 
animals – Minnie, the Great Dane and Beau Coup, 
the petite rat.

Our Senior program has seen the continuation 
of the electives program with students participating 
in fishing, surfing, mini golf, gym sessions, indoor 
sports, cosplay costume and prop making, visits to 
One day studios, board games, movies, and bowling.

Both programs have seen an increase in interest and 
we are more than happy to host tours if you would 
like to explore more about WAVE. 
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Celebrating some of the excting news and 
changes in 2024 from our WAVE Campus.
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS
Warrnambool College students are raising awareness for mental health.

Mr Dowie’s More Than a Focus on Footy year 10 
class are also raising awareness about mental 
health by participating in The Push-Up Challenge.
Commencing on the 5th of June, through to the 
28th, the class will complete a total of 3,249 
push-ups each!

Why 3,249 push-ups you ask? – This number 
represents the 3,249 lives lost to suicide 
in 2022. We wish all participants the best!

Many students at Warrnambool College are 
choosing to participate in the 2024 Push-
Up Challenge. The Push-Up Challenge is a 
free mental health and fitness event focused 
on pushing for better mental health for all 
Australians.

Continuing on from last year, yr 11 Merri 
student, Bryanna Willie, is a student 
ambassador for the cause and a member of the 
Merri leadership team. Bryanna outlines below 
some of the activities undertaken so far this year 
in Merri to raise awareness and funds. 

To prepare for the 5th of June we had 
assemblies and Merri Mash-ups to announce 
the event and get our bodies warmed up.
We then kicked off with a Homegroup vs 
Homegroup challenge to complete as many 
pushups as possible. This was followed up in 
our Merri Mash-ups on Wednesdays where we 
have taken part in different activities revolving 
around push-ups. So far this has included a 
pushup relay, squat relay, and a freestyle relay.

The main goal for the Push-Up Challenge is to 
raise awareness for mental health, especially 
for youth. Each day we aim for a new number 
of push ups to complete, often connected to a 
mental health fact. To date we have raised $400 
as a community. Those funds will go towards 
Lifeline and the Push-Up Foundation to support 
those struggling with their mental health. 

As I am really passionate about others, mental 
health and ensuring everyone feels welcome, 
comfortable and safe in the environment. 
I find the Push-up Challenge really beneficial and 
allows positive engagement between students, 
teachers and friends. A healthy body can help 
with a healthy mind.
– Bry

DONATION LINK:
www.thepushupchallenge.
com.au/fundraisers/
bryannawillie/the-push-
up-challenge



Ngata, 
For those who I haven’t had the pleasure of 
meeting, my name is Dominique, although 
I prefer to be called Nique. I am the Program 
Co-ordinator for Stars. 

During Term 2 Stars has been busy setting up 
and developing our brand-new program at 
Warrnambool College with a slow and steady 
approach to introduction and implementation 
of the program. 

Stars operates full-time, intensive support 
programs for Indigenous girls in schools, with 
the aim of improving health and education 
outcomes for all registered participants. 
Our program is based on strong, trusting 
relationships with the girls, their families in 
addition to the school staff. The Stars Room 
provides a culturally safe, warm environment 
– a place where the girls and young women 
in our program feel nurtured and inspired.

This term we have seen many girls engaged 
and involved with the program, which is so 
deadly to see! 

Our term planner will be in full effect at the 
beginning of Term 3, with lots of fun activities 
taking place. All activities will be written within 
the Stars room for all to see and plan for. We will 
also be sending out reminders to those of you 
who are registered. We will also be welcoming 
our new Mentor Tanya Knowls who will 
commence at the beginning of Term 3. 

Stars offers personal development activities 
and experiences in many different areas, 
including academic support, personal health 
and wellbeing, music, drama and dance, art, 
cooking and nutrition, and exercise and sport. 
Students also take part in community, cultural 
and volunteering activities to build their life-skills 
and confidence and further develop their links to 
culture and community.

If anyone has any queries or would like to know 
any further information, please feel free to 
contact: Dominique.debono@education.vic.gov.au 
Looking forward in seeing you all next Term, 
have a deadly break. 

Nique 

Our exciting new program supporting Indigenous girls.

Remember to always show Respect, Commitment, Pride and Honesty! 



CLONTARF ACADEMY
Some amazing experiences for the Clontarf boys to wrap up the semester.
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DEADLY PROJECTS KINDER VISIT 
The Clontarf Deadly Projects team ventured to the local 
kindergarten where they taught the younger kids about 
local Indigenous plants, incorporating the use of human 
sensory tools, such as touch, taste, and smell. The kids 
were in awe of the older Clontarf students as they worked 
together to plant Indigenous plants, and taught the kids 
about Aboriginal culture through storytelling and dance.

NEXT GENERATION ACADEMY
A visit from the Next Gen Academy began with stories 
about the talent the Academy has produced. This seemed 
to inspire the boys bringing out some impressive footy 
skills as they competed in a variety drills and gained next-
level knowledge from the Next Gen scouts. The  fellas 
demonstrated what Clontarf is all about, displaying a high 
level of leadership both on and off the field. The future of 
all academy members involved looks bright.

CLONTARF V WOOLWORTHS
We hosted a super Arvo activity at the Warrnambool ARC, 
against Woolies staff members. Kicking off with a heated 
game of dodgeball the Clontarf members downed the 
opposition two games to one. Next up was basketball, 
with an intense, see-sawing contest Clontarf members 
showed great teamwork and skill, ultimately taking away 
the points. To finish off the afternoon, everyone got to 
know each other better sharing some afternoon tea and 
some free-play sport. We thank the Woolworths staff for 
making the afternoon a memorable one.

YEAR 8/9 CAPE OTWAY CAMP
Our trip to Cape Otway was an enjoyable 
and educational one. With our first stop at 
the Twelve Apostles leaving the boys in awe 
amongst the limestone rock formations. Next 
was Maits Rest Rainforest Walk, where we 
immersed ourselves in ancient rainforests, 
with towering trees. We also visited the oldest 
surviving lighthouse on mainland Australia 
with the boys spotting a whale which injected 
some extra excitement into the afternoon. We 
finished off day one with mini golf, table tennis 
and a BBQ. 

Day 2 kicked off with a cultural education 
program run by Richard Collopy. Richard 
provided an in-depth understanding of his 
culture including its history, traditions and 
customs. We undertook a three hour seaside 
walk, enjoying fresh seafood and plants along 
the way. After lunch we tackled the Tree Top 
Flight Walk and a 50m-high spiral tower climb, 
with the boys showing nerves of steel - a truly 
exhilarating experience. 

Our final day was filled with kayaking with the 
Apollo Bay Surf Kayak crew. The boys didn’t 
hold back as they tackled the waves to get into 
open water. It was a great bonding session with 
plenty of smiles and fun along the way. We 
thank the boys for their brilliant efforts, leaving 
everyone involved refreshed and ready for the 
second half of 2024.



The Koorie Aspirations Day was held on 
the 7th of June in the Warrnambool College 
Hall, and was a resounding success. 
Students from across the southwest area 
were able to learn about career pathways 
and study options from a wide range of 
businesses and organisations. 

Students listened to inspirational stories 
from a guest panel, engaged in hands-on 
activities, and gathered information from 
the numerous stalls and displays.

Thank you to Matt Porter of the Neil Porter 
Foundation for arranging the participation 
of these businesses and organisations. 
Thank you to Beyond the Bell for their 
support, sponsorship and guidance. A final 
thanks to the local Koorie Engagement 
Support Officers (KESO team) for their 
vision and passion in supporting our 
young Koorie students to ‘see’ the endless 
opportunities and possibilities that exist for 
them beyond secondary school.

KOORIE ASPIRATIONS DAY
A fantastic event from Koorie Education Support Officers & The Neil Porter Legacy.

Warrnambool College is grateful to everyone 
for their contribution and making the event a 
success. Thank you to the following businesses 
and organisations for their support:

•	 Headspace (Brophy)
•	 AgFutures
•	 South West Healthcare
•	 Australian Catholic 

University
•	 Richard Pritchard and Jordan 

Gould (Wylah the Koorie 
Warrior)

•	 LaTrobe University
•	 Powercor
•	 Ambulance Victoria
•	 Monash University
•	 Saputo
•	 Kirrae Health Service Inc
•	 Madden’s Lawyers
•	 University of South Australia 

- Mt Gambier Campus
•	 Xavier McInerney 

Bricklaying
•	 Head Start

•	 Warrnambool and District 
Football Umpires Assoc.

•	 Wannon Water
•	 Brophy Family & Youth 

Services
•	 Skills and Jobs Centre
•	 WestVic Staffing Solutions
•	 Warrnambool Bus Lines
•	 SWTAFE
•	 Gunditjmara
•	 Beyond Bank
•	 South West LLEN
•	 WestVic Dairy
•	 Southern Stay
•	 Deakin University School 

of Medicine
•	 Federation University
•	 Melbourne University
•	 Deakin University
•	 Catholic Care Victoria
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OUR SUSTAINABILITY TEAM
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Congratulations to Ms Straw & the students for all their success this semester!

SUSTAINABILITY TEAM RECOGNISED AT STATE 
AWARDS AS ONE OF THE TOP 3 STUDENT ACTION 
GROUPS & EMERGING SCHOOLS OF THE YEAR

On the 4th of June five members of the Sustainability 
team travelled to the MCG to celebrate their recognition 
as a finalist for three Resource Smart School 
Awards. We are incredibly proud of all the work our 
Sustainability Team has done in the last 18 months 
and to be recognised amongst other legendary schools 
across the state was a fantastic feat. Our leadership 
team has come back inspired and ready to implement 
new ideas showcased by 5-star schools. 

ENERGY AUDIT

Our term 2 focus has been addressing 
excess energy use within our school. 
We started by auditing classrooms to 
identify areas for improvement and 
comparing this to our school’s energy 
drawings from the grid. Our next steps 
are introducing a switch-off procedure 
for all students and staff to ensure 
classroom lights and heaters are turned 
off at the end of every period to reduce 
unnecessary energy consumption.



ALUMNI UPDATE
Looking forward to a 30 year reunion with the class of 1994.

CLASS OF 94 ALUMNI - MEGAN REEVE

One student from the class of 1994 is former 
College captain Megan Reeve who has gone on 
to pursue a successful legal career.  

Lawyer Megan Reeve is an industrial officer at 
the Victorian branch of the Australian Nursing 
and Midwifery Federation, helping public sector 
nurse and midwife members take industrial 
action. Megan has worked in the union 
movement as a lawyer/ industrial officer in the 
health sector for more than 15 years.

Megan studied Arts/Law at Melbourne 
University and went on to work at a full-service 
commercial law firm in Melbourne, becoming 
an industrial and employment lawyer. She 
worked at the Fair Work Commission industrial 
relations tribunal as an associate, before 
heading overseas to Cambodia for almost three 
years, helping to resolve disputes between 
unions and employers in the garment, 
hospitality and tourism industries.

Megan was one of four Warrnambool College 
captains in 1994, following the amalgamation 
of Warrnambool High School and Warrnambool 
North Technical School. While there was some 
trepidation, the school community had “pretty 
open minds and just got on with it”. 

Strong friendships stand out in her memory 
as well as hilarious times on the netball court, 
Duke of Ed hikes as well as great teachers and 
great friends. Megan said she was “incredibly 
privileged to have the benefit of that 
education” and to grow up in Warrnambool. 

“I’ve only become so acutely aware of that 
since I’ve been an adult just what a fortunate 
experience it was and what a great school 
Warrnambool College is.”

30 YEAR SCHOOL REUNION 
CLASS OF 1994

This year our class of 1994 celebrates 30 
years since finishing school. The 30-year 
reunion on October 12 will include a College 
tour and a catch up at the Warrnambool 
Hotel that evening. 

To register go to the Facebook event 
page - Class of ‘94’ – 30 year Reunion!, the 
Warrnambool College Alumni Facebook 
page or email alumni@wblcoll.vic.edu.au 
for more information.  

DONATE TO THE WARRNAMBOOL COLLEGE 
FOUNDATION AND HELP US EDUCATE 
TOMORROW’S LEADERS

Ahead of tax time, we invite you to 
consider making a tax-deductible donation 
to the Warrnambool College Foundation. 

Your generous contribution will directly 
support the education of tomorrow’s leaders, 
providing them with the resources, facilities 
and opportunities they need to succeed at 
school. Any donation, no matter how small, 
will help to make a difference in our young 
peoples’ lives. 

Account: Warrnambool College Foundation, 
BSB: 325 185, Account no: 05919620



SCHOOL WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOURS
Working with students and families to improve positive behaviour expectations of our students.

At Warrnambool College the SWPBS team meet regularly 
to discuss how we can improve positive behaviour 
expectations of our students. We collect data, formulate 
plans and liaise with our school community to support our 
students to make positive choices. As a school we agree to 
meet the expected academic and behaviour expectations 
at all times to ensure we are safe, respectful, kind, ready 
to learn and committed to learning.

BEHAVIOUR & ACADEMIC EXPECTATIONS

WE ARE 
SAFE

WE ARE 
RESPECTFUL

WE COMMIT 
TO LEARNING

WE ARE 
KIND

We iden� fy 
& manage 

our emo� ons.

We resolve confl ict calmly 
& accept the consequences 

of our ac� ons.

We welcome, 
include & 

support others.

We give, receive, 
ask for & act 
on feedback.

We problem solve 
& learn from our 

mistakes.

We set S.M.A.R.T. 
goals & celebrate 

achievement.

WE ARE 
READY TO LEARN

We bring the 
equipment we 
need to learn.

We par� cipate 
& cooperate.

We use devices 
& equipment only 
when instructed.

We report unsafe 
behaviour to staff .

We follow all 
staff  instruc� ons.

We maintain 
personal space. We keep 

our hands, feet & 
equipment to ourselves.

We take turns 
& listen to 

the speaker.

We use a calm 
voice, kind words 

& ac� ons.

We ask for help 
& help others.

[15]EVERY WARRNAMBOOL STUDENT THRIVES

OUR MISSION 
STATEMENT
AS A POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR 
SCHOOL, OUR COMMITMENT 
REVOLVES AROUND 
INCLUSIVITY, ACCESSIBILITY, 
ACTIVE PARTICIPATION, 
CELEBRATION OF DIVERSITY, 
AND ADVOCACY FOR POSITIVE 
GENDER ROLES. 

WE ASPIRE TO EMPOWER 
EVERY STUDENT, FOSTERING 
THEIR SOCIAL, EMOTIONAL, 
CULTURAL, AND ACADEMIC 
PROGRESS THROUGH 
ENCOURAGEMENT, 
CONTINUOUS TEACHING, AND 
SUPPORTIVE GUIDANCE. 

THIS SHARED RESPONSIBILITY 
IS A COLLABORATIVE EFFORT 
EMBRACED BY ALL.



Warrnambool College Uniform
SHIRTS & POLOS
• White polo shirt w/ College logo 
 - long or short sleeve
• Navy-blue polo shirt w/ College logo 
• Navy-blue & green Sports polo w/ College logo
 Students may wear a plain white or navy-blue 
 long sleeve top under their polo/jumper.

PANTS/SHORTS
• Plain navy-blue track pants (no large logos)
• Navy-blue track pants w/ College logo
• Navy-blue & green Sports shorts w/ College logo
• Plain navy-blue shorts (no large logos) 
• Dark grey melange trousers 
• Dark grey melange shorts 
 No skins/leggings or grey/black 
 tracksuits or yoga pants are permitted.

SKIRT/DRESS
• Green, blue & white checked pleated skirt
• Navy-blue & white check fabric dress

OUTERWEAR
• Navy-blue V-neck jumper w/ College logo
• Striped rugby jumper w/ College logo
• Navy-blue soft-shell jacket w/ 
 College logo (optional)
• Navy-blue puffer jacket w/ College logo (optional)

 Black or non-school jackets/hooded jumpers 
 are not permitted.

SHOES
• Traditional black leather polishable shoes
• Appropriate runners may also be worn

HATS
• Warrnambool College bucket hat
• Warrnambool College beanie
 Peaked caps are not permitted.

SCARF
• Navy blue, white or green scarf

SPP UNIFORM 
We strongly encourage you to purchase 
a minimum of the following items:

SHIRTS/POLOS
• 1 x SPP Dress polo (to be worn to school 
 and to formal events)
• 2 x SPP Training tops 
 Students may wear a plain white or navy-blue 
 long sleeve top under their polo/jumper.
PANTS/SHORTS 
• Plain navy-blue track pants (no large logos)
• Navy-blue track pants w/ College logo
• Navy-blue & green Sports shorts w/ inner 

compression & College logo
 No skins/leggings or grey/black tracksuits 
 or yoga pants are permitted.

OUTERWEAR
• As per Warrnambool College uniform 
 outlined above. 
 Black or non-school jackets/hooded jumpers 
 are not permitted.

[16]



2024 
CANTEEN 

MENU
GF Gluten Free 
GFA Gluten free available (let our staff know)  
DF Dairy Free 
V Vegetarian    Vegan options on request.

DAILY 
SPECIALS

Small Tub - $5.50
Large Tub - $8.00SANDWICHES    

(GF available on request) 
Cheese & Tomato (V) $4.00 
Ham & Cheese $4.50 
Ham, Cheese & Tomato $5.00 
Chicken & Cheese $4.50 
Egg & Lettuce (V) $4.50 
Chicken Salad $5.50 
Ham Salad $5.50 
Salad (V) $5.00 

 Gluten free available - add 50c 
 sandwich extras - add 70c

SUSHI   (GF available on request) 
Chicken  $4.50 
Vegetarian (V) $4.50

SALAD  
Fruit Salad (GF, V, DF) $5.50 
Roast Vegie cous cous salad (V) $7.00 
Caesar $7.00 
Chicken Caesar $8.00 
Falafel Salad (GF, V) $8.00

DRINKS
Water  $2.50 
Flavoured water  $4.50 
Gatorade $5.50 
Nippy flavoured milk  $4.00 
Iced tea/ Kombucha $5.50 
Juice  $4.00 
Soft Drink  $5.50 
Slushies, fruit juice  $2.50
Iced: Latte/Long Black/Chai  $5.50 
   Alternative milk/ extra shot      70c 

WRAPS 
Sweet Chilli Chicken $7.00 
Salad (V)  $6.00 
Ham Salad  $6.50 
Chicken Ceaser $6.50 
Falafel (V) $6.00

ROLLS 
Salad (V) $6.00 
Ham & Salad  $6.00 
Chicken & Salad  $6.00

HOT FOOD  
Chicken Tender Sweet Chilli  $2.00 
Hot Dog with sauce  $5.00 
Dim Sim  $1.50 
Wedges (V) $4.00 
Cup of Noodles (GFA, V) $3.00 
Sausage Roll  $3.00 
Pie  $5.00 
Pastie  $4.00 
Beef Lasagne $7.00

FOCCACIA   (Toasted)  
Chicken Parma  $7.00 
Roast Vegetable  $7.00 
BBQ Chicken  $7.00 
Italian Salami  $7.00

SNACKS 
Popcorn $2.00 
Slice of the day  $3.00 
Veggie Chip $2.00 
Muffin  $3.00 
Cookie  $2.50 
Mints  from $2.50
Banana Bread  $3.00 
Frozen ice blocks (Yoghurt)  from $1.50
Potato Chips $3.00

BURGERS 
Grilled Chicken $7.00 
Beef Burger  $7.00 
Falafel Burger $7.00 
Cheese Burger  $6.50 
BLT Burger  $6.50

BREAKFAST    BEFORE 9am  
Seasonal Fruit (piece) (GF, V, DF) $1.50 
Fruit Salad (GF, V, DF) $5.50 
Granola Cup (GF, V) $7.00 
Muffin  $3.00 
Yogurt Tub (GF) $2.00 
Hash Brown (2) (GF, V, DF) $2.00 
Cheese Toastie (GFA, V) $3.50 
Ham & Cheese Toastie (GFA) $4.50 
Bacon & Egg Roll OR Wrap $6.00 
Up & GO  $4.00 
Banana Bread (GFA) $3.00 
Crossiant, plain OR ham & cheese $4.50 
Fruit Loaf (2 slices) (GFA) $3.00

HOT DRINKS  

Coffee
Tea 
Hot Chocolate 
Chai          

Small  
$4.50 

Large  
$5.00 

Alternative milk/ extra shot      70c 



100 YEARS
C E L E B R A T I N G

S A T  A U G U S T  3  

Merr iva le  Pr imary  Schoo l

Back  to  Schoo l  Open  Day

The  Whole  Communi ty  i s  We lcome .  Pas t  &
Current  S tudents ,  Fami l i e s ,  Pr inc ipa l s ,

Teachers ,  Suppor t  S ta f f

10am -1pm

Schoo l  Tours ,  Di sp lays ,  Food  & Cof f ee  Vans ,  Free  Face  Pa int ing ,  K ids
Act iv i t i e s ,  L ive  Mus ic  & Fun ca tch ing  up  wi th  f r i ends .
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School Tours, Displays, Food & Coffee Vans, 
Free Face Painting, Kids Activities, Live Music 

& Fun catching up with friends.

THE WHOLE COMMUNITY IS WELCOME.
Past & Current Students, Families, 
Principals, Teachers, Support Staff.



WOODFORD PRIMARY school FUNDRAISER

Get your crew together & join in 
a fabUlously fun WARRNAMBOOL 

winter adventurE!
The hunt is Running throughOUT July,  

SO you can complete the challenges at 
your leisure

It’s just $30 per team to be part of the fun & 
be in with a chance to win awesome prizes!
Simply register via the QR code & get ready 

to Have a ball solving puzzles, hunting 
for local treasures & earning points to 

be in with a chance to win!

find us on facebook &  
warrnamboolhunt@gmail.com







ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF

We, the staff and students of 
Warrnambool College, acknowledge 
that we are learning on the traditional 
lands of the Peek Whurrong people of 
the Maar Nation. 

We pay our deepest respects to their 
Elders; past, present and emerging 
and to their continuing connection to 
the lands and waterways. 

We also extend that respect to all 
other Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people who gather here. 

We stand side by side with our 
First Nations people and commit to 
building a brighter future together.

Artwork by Hannah O’Brien. This artwork was created as part of the Indigenous Perspectives Project. 
Thanks to Mel Steffensen author of our new Acknowledgment to Country.


